Eason Memorial BaEtist Church

November, 2015

Dear Sir or Madam:

Eason Memorial Baptist Church in Eastover, South Carolina is a historical
landmark building. On October 4, 2015 the date of the 1000 year flood, the building
suffered devastating damages. We are currently unable to have worship services in the
sanctuary. Our building was not flooded by the ground but due to the design of our roof.
The water overflowed the paraffin wall that surrounds our roof. Our scupper system was
unable to handle the volume of water causing the water to overflow the drainage
penetrating the walls entering our building ruining the floor, cracking the walls, and
damaging the electrical system. Over $400,000 in repair are needed from contractors to
restore the church. This is an unexpected cost that our small congregation is unable to
handle. Like most churches in the area, we have been denied by our insurance
company. We undergo annual inspections that we always pass but in this situation the
insurance is denying us our claim.

Our mission is to help rebuild here at Eason Memorial so that we may carry out
God’s commandment to help all who are in need and give them a place to come and
worship with the Lord. This is the cause for which we are seeking donations from
generous people like you, so that our mission can be accomplished, and we can
succeed in spreading the message of our Lord and Savior.

After much prayer, we are asking for tax deductible donations to be used to
repair our building and to further God's Kingdom in Eastover, South Carolina. You may
send your donation by check or money order to:

Eason Memorial Baptist Church
Post Office Box 564
Eastover, South Carolina 29044

You may contact Pastor David Spears at 803-735-6858 or Harold Hill, Chairman of
Deacons at 803-730-8420 for any further information or questions.

201 Vanboklen Street PO Box 564 Eastover, SC 28044



